
 1 

KENTUCKY DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION STAFF NOTE 
REVIEW ITEM  

Topic: Kentucky United We Learn Council Update 
Date: December 2023 
Held In:     Full Board     
  State Schools     United We Learn 
   

 
SUMMARY OF PRESENTATION: 
 
The board members will hear a brief presentation from Chief Performance Officer Karen 
Dodd and Kentucky United We Learn Council Vice Chair Penny Christian regarding the 
November council convening. The update will include a DRAFT of the council’s 
moonshot and a DRAFT of the vibrant learning experiences definition. 

 
 
CONTACT PERSON(S): 
 
Karen Dodd, Chief Performance Officer 
Office of Commissioner 
Email: karen.dodd@education.ky.gov 
(502) 564-2102 
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Commissioner of Education 
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